


FAST Swim Team 10-14-15
The FAST swim team group met at 7:30 PM at the YMCA Tennis Instruction Room with the following attendees: Lynne Walz, Dwayne Jesse, Jen Schiemann, David Struble, Mark Prince, Les Shallberg, Marty Gifford, and Sandy Westerman. Brett Richmond was absent.
Secretary report:
The minutes from the previous meeting were presented as well as ratifying the email vote dated 10-3-15 for paying David $30.00 per swim meet session. Marty made motion to accept as printed, Dwayne seconded the motion, motion carried.
Treasurers report:
Dwayne presented the treasurer report and the sponsorship income report. Dwayne made a motion to accept the treasures report, Jen seconded the motion, motion carried.

Old Business:
There was discussion regarding the T-shirt order which will be placed 10-15-15 and Nebraska Sign and Graphics were going to be contacted to order the banner.

New Business:
The board discussed the swim meet per session pay should have included mileage and hotel for the coach at swim meets. Dwayne will incorporate the payment when the session payment is due to the coach.

David presented to the board our option regarding a dual affiliation with the YMCA, David feels this will promote swimming community wide having just one team. After a lengthy conversation the board has decided to investigate this option. Les will contact Jerry Rinne with the Fremont YMCA to initiate the conversation as well as re-visit this conversation from past years. The time table if it was decided to move into dual affiliation would be next short course season. The board members will continue to think of the pro’s and con’s regarding this subject. Lynne emphasized the need to continue searching for an assistant coach.


The meeting adjourned at 9:00



Secretary
Les Shallberg


